Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Board meeting –March 6, 2011 – Melanie Reeds

Call to order 2:15pm  Attendance: Katherine Bedrich, Gary and Cindy McDaniels, Connie Roddy, Phyllis Shuffield, Ann Collins, Cindy Bolch, Paul Unger, Dorothy Mayer, Lucy Coward, Melanie Reed.





Purpose of this meeting is to clarify Volunteer Programs, A.T. approval and announcements; and yearly background checks.

Secretary  – Paula Engelhardt –(not present) Motion to accept January minutes made by Phyllis and seconded by Lucy.  Motion passed.

Treasurer report – Dorothy Mayer – Chapter $4087.62
Nature Festival $2376.10    

                       
                             



Bird Sanctuary $150.00

Rusty Thomas received $250.00 for the Chapter from Alcoa for 50 hrs. volunteer time.

Advisors- Tim Siegmund and Jon Gersbach


          


Nature experiences to share: Lucy had a very large number of grackles in her yard; Cindy McDaniels is feeling the bees and butterflies as suggested by Clint Walker.  Melanie had 2 coyotes in her yard in January fighting with her dogs.

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2010-2011

Advanced Training / Volunteer --- Katherine Phyllis and Cindy Bolch had spoken to Sonny Arnold about Advanced Training and Volunteer Hrs.  A discussion on how to get the info out to the Chapter was discussed.  The A.T. and Volunteer Project forms are on the web site.  These can be filled out or printed and sent to the A.T. / Volunteer  Chair for approval.  A committee was appointed to further clarify training and volunteer hours.  Melaine Reed, Phyllis Shuffield, Connie Roddy and Ann Collins will bring to the board suggestions on these committees. 

Membership – Cindy Bolch --- discussion on background checks.  Cindy had contacted Courtney Todd about the background check for the Master programs.  It is a different form from the 4-H background check form.  Cindy and Katherine will speak to Jon about these two.

Program – V.P. – Phyllis Shuffield –working on new programs for the future.

Volunteer – Connie Roddy – Is updating the volunteer projects list.  Adopt-a-Highway yearly clean-up Saturday April 2,2011

Historian – Lucy Coward ---Working on Scrapbook and history book

Host – Cindy McDaniels – Kitty is empty, but will fill up soon.

Advanced Training – Melanie Reed ---contacting speakers for training

Communication – Don Travis (not present)

Training – no class at this time, need chairperson

Nature Festival – Sue Taylor and Donna Lewis (not present)

The Nature of Milam Co. project –Katherine Bedrich –If you are interested in Wildflowers and helping  with the nature pages  a meeting will be  on Monday March 14, 2011 at Debbi Harris at 2:00pm.   

Activities:

1.  Storage of chairs and equipment at Scout Hut-after the Nature Festival need to decide where we will continue to store items

2. Discussion of American Forest and Alcoa grant to plant trees.  Board decided to table for this year.  May research possibility to apply next year. 
Next meeting –  date will be announced later

Motion to adjourn: by Melanie Reed, seconded by Dorothy Mayer.  Meeting adjourned at 5:00pm

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy McDaniels

